
 
Bank Deposit 
Sweep Program 
(BDSP) 

 

As referenced in the Disclosure Document, we earn a fee on BDSP equal to a percentage of the average 
daily deposit balance within that program. This BDSP fee will in almost all circumstances be substantially 
greater than the amount of interest customers earn from the same balances. As such, we receive a 
substantially higher percentage of the interest generated by deposit balances in the BDSP than the interest 
credited to our customers’ accounts. 
 
The table below represents the BDSP fee received by us for the quarter and year stated. We 
will update this table on a quarterly basis in order to provide you with information related 
to the fees we have historically collected with respect to BDSP. 
 

Year Quarter BDSP Fee* 

2024 

Q3 3.87% 

Q2 4.19% 

Q1 4.27% 

2023 

Q4 4.08% 

Q3 4.17% 

Q2 3.95% 

Q1 3.36% 

2022 

Q4 1.85% 

Q3 1.79% 

Q2 0.59% 

Q1 0.18% 

*Expressed as a percentage based on average cash in BDSP 

Securities and investment advisory services are offered through the firms: Osaic Wealth, Inc. and Osaic Institutions, Inc., broker-dealers, registered 
investment advisers, and members of FINRA and SIPC. Securities are offered through Osaic Services, Inc. and Ladenburg Thalmann & Co., broker-
dealers and members of FINRA and SIPC. Advisory services are offered through Ladenburg Thalmann Asset Management, Inc., and Osaic Advisory 
Services, LLC., registered investment advisers. Advisory programs offered by Osaic Wealth, Inc. are sponsored by VISION2020 Wealth Management 
Corp., an affiliated registered investment adviser. 

Navy Federal Financial Group, LLC (NFFG) is a licensed insurance agency. Non-deposit investments, brokerage, and advisory products are only sold 
through Navy Federal Investment Services, LLC (NFIS), a member of FINRA/SIPC and an SEC registered investment advisory firm. NFIS is a wholly 
owned subsidiary of NFFG. Insurance products are offered through NFFG and NFIS. These products are not NCUA/NCUSIF or otherwise federally 
insured, are not guaranteed or obligations of Navy Federal Credit Union (NFCU), are not offered, recommended, sanctioned, or encouraged by the 
federal government, and may involve investment risk, including loss of principal. Deposit products and related services are provided by NFCU. 
Financial Advisors are employees of NFFG and are employees and registered representatives of NFIS. NFIS and NFFG are affiliated companies under 
the common control of NFCU. Call 1-877-221-8108 for further information. 
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